APPROVED MINUTES - Castle Rock Public Meeting to Discuss Collaborative Comp Plan June11, 2008

Dean Johnson of Resource strategies opened the meeting. He stated there were 2 plans to discuss they are the "Dakota County Rural Collaborative 2030 Comprehensive Plan Update" & "Watershed Comprehensive plans for Vermillion River Watershed & North Cannon River Watershed."

<u>Communities Represented</u> – Hampton and Castle Rock.

Meeting 1 – Dakota County Rural Collaborative 2030 Comprehensive Plan Update

Board Members Present: Chair Norbert Kuhn, Paul Irrthum, Bob Dubbels, Sandy Weber, and Todd Sjostrand.

<u>Dean Johnson</u> – Handed out the Dakota County Rural Collaborative 2030 Comprehensive Plan Update Public Hearing Summary. He stated by law all communities and counties must update local land use plans by December 2008.

Dean also stated the Met Council provided planning grants to certain communities & counties to complete local plan updates. Dakota County did receive a grant.

Dean said the final collaborative plan will have just our own township maps and this will be done after the review closes in Dec. 2008.

Aggregate resources are identified. Aggregate resources are protected by the 1:40 acres for future use.

Water Resources – Watershed ordinances cover septic ordinances. Dakota County now manages the system by which septic systems are pumped every three (3) years.

County Roads - There are some county roads that will be turned back to the townships.

Clustering will not be determined until after the collaborative plan is adopted.

Dean Johnson asked Castle Rock chair Norb Kuhn to close the public meeting.

Meeting @ - Dakota County Rural Collaborative Local Water Management Plan

This covers both the Vermillion & North Cannon River Watersheds in Castle Rock and other communities.

Dean Johnson opened the meeting stating the original watersheds in Dakota County were created in 1984.

The watershed has to approve the plan and have 120 days after the approval to adopt the plan. There is a resolution of townships to do the watershed permits until we decide if we really want to do the permitting. We need to authorize both plans by the end of June 2008.

Dean Johnson handed out the local water management plan at this meeting & we will approve/disapprove at our next meeting

Meeting was closed by Castle Rock Township. There were 5 ayes of Castle Rock Planning & Zoning to close the meeting.

Minutes submitted by Sandy Weber, secretary of the planning & zoning board of Castle Rock.